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#1194 12 Grand, ill. 33.

4. Owner: Joseph Valdez, 1011 Calle La Resolana, Santa Fe, N.M., 
87501.

7. Description: Rectangular shape, long side to street; sandstone 
foundation; rusticated light brown ashlar sandstone walls 
(front), random ashlar (sides), dark brown sandstone quoins; wood 
shingle roof with two shed dormers, wood shingles on dormer; 
small enclosed overhang; 2/2 double-hung windows with dark brown 
sills and lintels; single door with transom and lintel. Located 
on what originally was a residential cul- de-sac near the 
railyards, which became the main route of U.S. 85 after the 
Second World War.

8. Significance: This house, built before 1902, represents the end 
of one development and the beginning of another. It is one of 
the last notable uses of the local stone for a residence; after 
the establishment of a local brickworks in 1898, brick became the 
common choice for substantial residences, leaving more expensive 
stone for institutional building. The hipped roof was new, 
however, coming from the restrained profiles of turn-of-the- 
century classical revivalism. It is difficult to say whether the 
symmetry of the mass, paired chimneys and windows represent the 
continuing influence of the Greek Revival center hall plan or 
comes from the emphasis on compositional balance of the contem­ 
porary wave of classicism.

10. Acreage: under 1. UTM Reference: 13 480530 3938090

Boundary: Lots 24-25 of Block 1 of the T. Romero Addition.


